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The Vicar’s Letter The Vicarage, Waltham Road, 
(corner of Foliejohn Way) 

Woodlands Park 

Telephone     01628 822000 

 

Dear Friends, 

There is a scene in the film The King’s Speech in which the King 

(George VI, our present Queen’s father) expresses his frustration at his 

inability to do what is expected of him.  “If I’m a king, where’s my 

power?” he asks.  “Can I form a government?  Can I levy a tax? Declare 

a war?  No.  And yet I’m the seat of all authority.  Why?  Because the 

nation thinks that when I speak I speak for them. . . . But I can’t speak!” 

The storyline of the film centres on the king’s struggle to overcome his 

stammer, but it is also a moving portrayal of a man who is thrust into a 

role he had not wanted, yet is determined to try to do what is expected 

of him. 

No doubt the details owe much to artistic licence, but the scene I have 

quoted seems to get to the heart of how our constitutional monarchy 

works. And perhaps that is why it came back to my mind when I was 

thinking about the celebrations for the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee. 
 

THIS MAGAZINE 

Published bi-monthly, six times a year. 

Delivered free to all homes in  

White Waltham, Shottesbrooke and Woodlands Park. 
 

Freely available at church services. 

Given to all families at White Waltham School. 

Articles for the next edition should be sent to: 

derek.r.smith@hotmail.co.uk 
 

by 11th July 2012 
The magazines will be available by the last Sunday of the month 

Website.www.stmaryswhitewaltham.co.uk 
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Like her father before her, the Queen has very little real power, but 

huge responsibility.  She serves as a figurehead for our nation, a role 

she has faithfully and selflessly fulfilled now for over sixty years, and 

for which she is held in enormous affection by the vast majority of her 

people. 

So it is well worth celebrating her Diamond Jubilee, and appropriate as 

we do so to give thanks for the example of service she has given.  For, 

upheld by her own clear Christian faith, she has been true to the pattern 

set by the Lord Jesus himself, who (as he puts it in Mark 10:45) “did 

not come to be served, but to serve.” 

Unlike the Queen, he really did (and does) have power — supreme 

power over the world he has made — yet he chose to use it not for 

himself but for us, the people he had created, to do for us what we could 

not do for ourselves.  As St Paul expressed it, he 

“did not consider equality with God something  

 to be used to his own advantage; 

rather, he made himself nothing  

 by taking the very nature of a servant,  

being made in human likeness.  

And being found in appearance as a man, he humbled himself   

by becoming obedient to death — even death on a cross!” 

(Philippians 2:6–8) 

If sixty years of devoted service have rightly won for the Queen our 

affection and loyalty, how much more should Jesus’ sacrificial death for 

us stimulate a response of willing obedience, so that we give ourselves 

in love and service both to him and to others. 

And what a fitting tribute it would be to Her Majesty, if that were the 

lasting fruit of our Diamond Jubilee celebrations. 

David Andrew     
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Keen and Eager Ltd., 
Unit 2, Woodlands Business Park, 

Woodlands Park Avenue, 
Maidenhead SL6 3UA.                     

 Tel 01628 828175 

MoTs £40 
10 day FREE retest 

Free minor MoT adjustments 
(Trade also welcome) 

All servicing and repairs carried out on the 
premises 

• Diagnostic Testing 
• Air conditioning Re-Gas £45+VAT 

• Air conditioning repairs 
•Welding to MoT standards • Brakes 

• Clutches 
To all makes of vehicles 

 

OPENING TIMES 
Monday - Friday 8a.m. - 

5.30p.m. 
Saturday 8a.m. - 1p.m. 

Members of the 
www.goodgaragescheme.com 

 

 

J. TOOMEY & SON 

DECORATOR 

INTERIOR & EXTERIOR 

PAINTING & DECORATING 

COVING &  

PAPERHANGING A  

SPECIALITY 

FREE ESTIMATES – 

QUALITY WORK 

TEL: 01628 824588 

Member of the  

Guild of Master Craftsmen 

Est 1986 

 

 

 

 

 

The Castle Sweep 
chimney sweeping services 

07753 759023 
Fully insured service from an 

Institute of Chimney Sweeps 

registered professional 
 

www.thecastlesweep.co.uk 

www.instituteofchimneysweeps.com 

 

 

 

 

 

Good Samaritan 

A Sunday school teacher was telling her class the story of the Good 

Samaritan. She asked the class, "If you saw a person lying on the roadside, all 

wounded and bleeding, what would you do?" A thoughtful little girl broke the 

hushed silence, "I think I'd throw up.." 
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Waltham Place Organic Farm and Gardens 
Waltham Place is your unique local organic estate which can offer many 
varied experiences to the visitor. Fundamental is our willingness to educate 

and share learning, whether it be the ornamental gardens which explore the 

boundaries between garden and nature, adult training courses on vegetable 

growing or making produce, or our education programme for schools, 
highlighting where food comes from.  

During the open season, you can enjoy the tasty home produced fayre in our 

tea room and farm shop, as well as take a tour in the gardens. 
Do visit our website for more information or contact us at the estate office.  

We look forward to welcoming you here. 

Gardens Open May 22nd—September 28th 2012 
We invite you to ‘Walk with the Gardener’ at 11am and 2pm on 

Wednesdays throughout the season. Let our gardeners share their 

knowledge and understanding of the natural plantings here at Waltham 

Place.  
Tuesdays and Thursdays—Garden Groups by appointment. 

Fridays—Gardens open from 10am-4pm.  

Seasonal Farm Shop and Tearoom 

Open May 22nd– September 28th 2012 

Tuesday to Friday 10-4pm 

        
          

  Information and Group Bookings 

             The Estate Office: Waltham Place, 

 Church Hill, 
   White Waltham, SL6 3JH 

 T: 01628 825517 F: 01628 825045 

                      estateoffice@walthamplace.com 
www.walthamplace.com 
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A very enjoyable lunch with Fish and Chips and a Dessert was held at 
the community hall on the 28th March by 44 members. 

Several of our members are having a busy time attending Wexham Park 
Hospital, so we hope the club will soon be seeing them back in our 
midst. 

On a sad note it is with great sadness that I have to tell you of the death 
of Audrie Woodhouse. A loyal member of the club and one of our 
Flower Ladies. 

Future activities 

June 6th   Cancelled ( Meeting June 13th) 

June 13th  Bingo , Bring & Buy 

June 20th  Coach Outing to Hungerford  

July 4th
  

Quiz 

July 18th  Shottesbrooke    

As you can read above we have a busy programme. 

Ursula McAndrew 

 

Everwelcome Club (Over 60s) 
Christian Smith House, Heywood Avenue, Woodlands Park 

2.00 p.m. to 4.00 p.m. alternate Wednesdays 

Contact: Jennifer Glennie, 19 Burcot Gardens, Maidenhead, SL6 7UR. 

Telephone: 01628 626939. 
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Shottesbrooke and White Waltham Guild AGM 
Tuesday 6th March 2012 

Chairman's report 
 

These past twelve months have been possibly the most enjoyable yet 
since I joined the Guild in 2004. Our numbers have been swelled by 
the Crescent Dale entourage which has led to an even greater sense of 
energy and fun during our regular coffee mornings. Many thanks to 
everyone who has hosted a coffee morning and also to everyone who 
has attended them. One of the liveliest was definitely the hat-making 
one in May, where all manner of millinery skills were exhibited. The 
hats were then worn with veritable aplomb at the Royal Ascot Ladies 
Day afternoon tea. The other outstanding coffee morning was that held 
at Crescent Dale when over £160 was raised in just two hours - 
fantastic! 
 

We have also had some wonderful outings, starting with lunch at the 
Airfield for the Royal Wedding in April, followed by a lovely day trip to 
see the Olympic Park in September and concluding with the fabulous 
Carmen by the Maidenhead Operatic Society in November. Many of 
our members also visited the award-winning gardens of Margaret Ewer 
in Holyport where she was raising great funds for the Thames Valley 
Air Ambulance. 
 

We are extremely grateful all our donors, which include several of our 
Guild members, in particular to the Maidenhead Rotary Club and the 
Theatreways group which have kindly given donations towards the 
Olympic trip. 
 

Sadly, Hilda Bennett, a long-standing member of the Guild passed 
away in February 2012. Hilda had been a stalwart supporter of the 
village community, serving her time on the Guild Committee as well as 
being part of the Church Flower Rota. Her Dundee cake was legendary 
and she only stopped baking for Guild events a few years ago. The 
Guild was represented at her Cremation Service and a donation made 
to the Air Ambulance, a charity she loved. 
 

Although our coffee mornings are wonderfully well-attended, our doors 
are always open to new members. Please call Emma on 01628 820354 
for information on forthcoming events.  Lastly, I would like to thank 
everyone in the Shottesbrooke and White Waltham Guild for their 
vitality, humour and inspiration. 
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WHITE WALTHAM AND SHOTTESBROOKE 
SOCIAL CLUB 

 

Come and enjoy a friendly game of bingo 

every 

Sunday 8 - 10pm 

(Guests welcome) 

Forthcoming Events 
 

2nd June - Bottle Top Bingo with bring a plate 

and 

Share Buffet 
(This is to celebrate the Queen’s Jubilee) 

 

16th June - Summer Party with 60’s Group  

The Mersey Echoes 

Guests are £5.00 and tickets are available on the night 

 

21st July - New Singer to the club Phil Christopher 

Guests £3.00 

 

Licensed bar and a friendly atmosphere 

Guests always welcome 

 
For more information contact us 

at 
 

Hurst Lane, White Waltham SL6 3JJ 

or 
 

Tel No 01189 343785 
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White Waltham Church and Churchyard  News 
 

BREAK IN AT THE CHURCH 

 

It is with great sadness I have to report that St Mary’s was broken into on the 

night of Monday 7th May.  The main door (the south door) was badly 

damaged along with some of the adjacent stonework.  The burglars were 

probably looking for money; however there is never any money or 

valuables kept in the church so they were wasting their time.  There was 

nothing stolen but a few keys and they can easily be replaced and locks 

changed.  It has however caused much unnecessary work and I thank all 

those who supported both the Vicar and myself over the few days 

immediately after the break in. 

 

THE CHURCHYARD BOUNDARY WALL 

 

Those of you who go up and down Church Hill will have noticed that the 

boundary wall was damaged by a car at the end of January.  The process 

required to get the wall repaired is a long and arduous one, involving the 

police, the Oxford Diocese, an architect, insurance companies and building 

contractors.  Just when we were about to go ahead with the repair another 

car smashed into the wall on Thursday 3rd May making the hole twice as big.  

We now have to go back to the drawing board and obtain more quotes for 

the repair before we can bring the whole business to a satisfactory 

conclusion.  It was hoped to have had the wall repaired before the Jubilee 

celebrations but that is unlikely now.  Fortunately no one was injured in 

either of the crashes. 

 

TAKE CARE WHEN DRIVING ON CHURCH HILL – IT HAS SOME VERY 

DANGEROUS BENDS. 

 

Liz Atlay 

Churchwarden 
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WHITE WALTHAM 

GARAGE LTD 

WHITE WALTHAM. MAIDENHEAD. BERKS. SL6 
3SG 

TEL: 01628 823234   FAX: 01628 823373 

REPAIRS & SERVICING 
(All Makes and Models, inc. 4 x 4s) 

SERVICING FROM  £99.90p  +  VAT 

AIRCON RE-GAS    £39.95p  +  VAT 

M.O.T. TESTING STATION 

FULL RANGE OF TYRES SUPPLIED & FITTED 

LARGE SELECTION OF QUALITY USED 
CARS 

PART EXCHANGES WELCOME 
FINANCE ARRANGED, SUBJECT TO STATUS 

OPENING HOURS   

MONDAY TO FRIDAY         08.00   TO  17.30 
SATURDAY WORKSHOP   08.00   TO  13.00 

SATURDAY CAR SALES    08.00   TO  17.00 

YOUR LOCAL INDEPENDENT GARAGE 

Web Site: www.whitewalthamgarage.co.uk 

 

 

 

STOWS CYCLES 
WINDSOR 

Sponsors of the Andrew family on their successful  

1,147 mile Project Rainbow Cycle Ride around Britain. 
 

 
   

Visit Stows Cycles 209 Dedworth Road Windsor  

with easy parking and see Sam for all your cycling needs. Many 

makes of bikes, spares & accessories. 

Telephone 01753 862734 

WWW.STOWS.CO.UK 
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All the usual Arts & Crafts, Scrabble, Monthly Walks and Pub Lunches 
continue throughout the year. 

The Programme for June – August is as follows:- 

 

June  21st Growing up in Japan. Mrs Hillwall-Smith. 

July 20th Summer Social. Always a jolly evening. 

August 16th No Meeting. 

On April 26th we celebrated our 35th Anniversary with a splendid 

lunch at the Villa Marina in Henley. 

Holidays in the pipeline are a trip to Holland in October and a 

Mediterranean Cruise later in the same month.   

Jean Chant 

 

 

 

 

Cox Green Townswomen’s Guild 
Meetings are held on the 3rd Thursday of each month at 7.45 p.m.  

at Cox Green Community Centre(Free Parking) 

For further information please contact Jean Chant, 

13 Crescentdale, Shoppenhangers Road, Maidenhead SL6 2PR. 

Telephone 01628 639583 
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DAVID SHAILES 

PLUMBERS & 

DECORATORS 
 

Repairs to Showers & Toilets 

and more 

Complete Project  

Re-furbishment. 

Bathroom Suites, Toilets, 

Basins, & Radiators fitted. 

Full Interior & Exterior 

Decorating. 

Reliable, Clean & Efficient   
10% off with this advert 

 

Phone: 0118 9345029 

Mobile: 0770 8602442 

 

Jack Gates  

www.gatesagricultural.co.uk 

 

Agricultural Equestrian and domestic fencing supplied 

and 

Erected  

Paddock maintenance. 

Topping. 

Grass seeding. 

Chain harrowing. 

Spraying. 

Muck heap removal. 

Hay and straw supplied. 
Telephone: 01628 829294 Mobile 07903 435965  

e-mail jackgates@btinternet.com 
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LETTER FROM NEW ZEALAND 

Changes 
 

 

 

I suppose it has been the case here in New Zealand for so long that I have 

taken it for granted. I do know that whenever we have visitors from 

abroad we always are at great pains to make sure that they know. And 

when we tell them and explain the ramifications, they always used to ask 

“Why?”, “Why does New Zealand do it that way?” Now that has always 

been a very difficult question to answer. Sometimes we say things like, 

“Well . . . they do it that way in parts of Australia” but that answer is no 

longer true because they have changed. And now, at long last, so have 

we. This means you can very safely come and visit us and we won’t have 

to warn you about it! 

Until a few weeks ago we had a road rule which made no sense to visitors. 

Basically, you had to give way to the right, yes, if you were approaching a 

junction with the aim of turning left you had to give way to all traffic 

coming from the opposite direction which was indicating the desire to 

turn right. For the sanity of all of us, that rule has been abolished and left 

turning traffic has the right of way in the same way as the UK Highway 

Code. 

So we still have rules but hopefully they are better and will make driving 

safer. Now I know that some people, and not just young people, think 

that any rules are there just to restrict some aspect of their lives. Wiser 

heads realise that good rules are set to make our lives easier and safer. 

But each of us knows that we are simply incapable of keeping rules. I 

suppose that if we could there would be mass unemployment amongst 

law makers, politicians, judges, and the police and prison authorities! 

Does that sound like heaven? Perhaps so. I’d like to discuss just why it is 

that we cannot consistently keep the rules. If you are at all familiar with 

the Old Testament, you will know that God gave Moses rules, on tablets 

of stone, which the Israelites were to observe every day of their lives. God 

also told them that so long as they remained true to him, he would 

protect them and make them prosperous.  
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We all know how they did! Eventually God gave up on them and foreign 

kings invaded parts of Israel and took most of the inhabitants away to 

captivity. 

In fact, until very recent times, there has been no state of Israel although 

the Jews have always maintained their nationality. In the time of Jesus it 

was the Romans in control and since then many different nations have 

ruled that territory. But despite that, something HAS changed. You see, in 

those Old Testament times, God’s rules applied only to the children of 

Israel. But since the time of Christ God makes a new promise to the world 

– the whole world not just the Jews. And the new promise doesn’t say “if 

you obey me then I will bless you”, it is totally one sided. God says that 

because Jesus died and rose again, he has paid the penalty for our law 

breaking. It means we can be set free. It means we “may receive the 

promised eternal inheritance” which means that we will inherit 

everything God has promised, heirs with Christ who lives forever and will 

never die. Thus we too are heirs of eternal life. 

Now forgive me, but if you have persevered and read up to this point, 

may I assume that you don’t simply ignore Christian things, don’t just say, 

“So what”. For me and for many who read this, it is real. Existence does 

not end with death but death is the gateway to that new life with God 

which never ends . . . but (and there just has to be a ‘but’!) Paul wrote to 

his friend Titus, that all of this is for “those who have trusted in God”. 

My sincere desire as I sit here in our autumn sunshine is that everyone 

who reads the magazine does trust God, has committed their life to him. 

Have you? If not, will you? 

Eric Green (eric.g@clear.net.nz) 
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P.J PLUMBERS 

24hr Service 
Phillip Gillett      
P.J.PLUMBERS@live.co.uk               
Plumbing/Property Maintenance             

                                                                  

    

NEED A PLUMBING JOB DONE 

 

 

All plumbing work covered and fully insured 

No call out charged between 6AM and 6PM 

GIVE ME A CALL FOR A FREE QUOTE 

01628 822942 or 07983 145458 

 

� Radiators Replaced � Tiling 

� Pumps Changed � Overflows 

� Zone Valves � Bathrooms Suites 

� Blocked Drains � Toilet Problems 

� Dripping Taps � Shower Fitting 

� Guttering � Cylinders Replaced 
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Royal British Legion 
 

 

 

Just to let you all know that Lesley Graves managed to complete the London 
Marathon. She did it in 8 hours 16 minutes and 5 seconds. 

She said that it was an amazing experience for her. The crowds were brilliant 
and the marshals along the way were very helpful. It was great to see the 
Royal British Legion at the 13 mile mark. 

It was so nice to see so much of London on foot and she saw iconic views 
such as the Cutty Sark, London Bridge, Billingsgate Market, Canary Wharf, 
The Embankment and London Eye, Parliament, Big Ben and not forgetting of 
course the finish line!!! But best of all was seeing her husband Simon at the 
end to meet her. 

On the way round it did rain but Lesley kept going and thankfully there were 
some marshals who had plastic ponchos and space blankets to put on people 
who were getting wet, or in Lesley’s case had got wet!! 

The worst thing that Lesley remembers was seeing stairs on the way home. An 
escalator or lift was such a welcoming sight!! 

Her drive and determination kept her going and knowing the reason why she 
was doing the Marathon was for personal achievement and raising money for 
those who are in need of help from the Royal British Legion. 

You may still sponsor Lesley by going online at 
http://uk.virginmoneygiving.com/LesleyGraves or if you would rather 
do your sponsoring via paper version, contact Lesley, as her name is in the 
back of the Parish Magazine. 

Simon only managed to do 9 miles as he ended up with a big blood blister on 
his little toe. He spent most of the day on a sweep up coach being fed and 
watered, whilst Lesley was just drinking energy drinks and water on the way 
round totally unaware of Simon feasting away for the 17 miles!!! 

Lesley is still taking things easy at the moment. She is going to give it about a 
month, but she hopes to get back to the gym as soon as possible. 

Lesley and Simon can both say that at the time of writing this article they have 
at least raised about over £500 to date with still some money to collect. 

Many thanks for your support. 

Lesley and Simon Graves 
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Abba Tribute Night – Friday 6
th

 July 

Waltham St Lawrence CC welcomes Sensation, one of 

the UK's premier ABBA tribute bands on Friday 6th July. 

Sensation performed at the England v Sweden match at 

Wembley stadium in November 2011. 

Gates open  

at 7pm 

Outdoor bar  

and BBQ 

Tickets:  

Adults £10  

U16s £5 
 

Tickets are to be sold pre-event only and are 

expected to sell out quickly. Please contact the 

following for further details and tickets: 

 - Henry Evans (07745 262 440) 

                       - Dan Owen (07855 240222) 

                       - Matt Connor (07742 819473) 

                       - Rupe Patel (07775 712546) 
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Tales from the Bells 
 

 

Summer is on the way. Though who would have thought it, after the hot 
weather we had just before Easter then during April we have been having 
continuous downpours. 
 

At White Waltham church we rang a quarter peal at Easter in praise of Jesus’ 
resurrection. Although the quarter peal was dedicated for this special event, 
quarter peals can also have other dedications as you will see below. You will 
also see that we rang two different methods as well. 
 

Sunday 8 April 2012 
1260 Doubles (480 St Simon’s Bob Doubles and 780 Plain Bob Doubles) 
1. Roger Martin   4. Derek Smith 
2. Lesley Graves  5. Caroline Andrew (c) 
3. Simon Smith   6. Derek Brayne 

To The Glory of God on Easter Sunday. 
Also a belated birthday compliment to the Treble Ringer on his 60th Birthday 
and Retirement. 
 

The season for weddings has begun and although there are not many at 
White Waltham some of the ringers at White Waltham and Shottesbrooke are 
asked to ring at other churches either due to low numbers or if other ringers 
are away. 
 

In the next month or so I will be asking the Tower and Belfries committee of 
the Guild to send out someone to inspect our bells. We had had quite a lot of 
work done to them in the last two years. 
 

Before they come to inspect the bells I’m hoping that one of my ringers, 
Thomas, will be able to help me by vacuuming down the stairs. Something I’m 
unable to do at the moment. It is a spiral staircase of at least 88 steps so it will 
keep him busy for a while. Then I will vacuum the ringing chamber. After that it 
will be “Wipe your feet please!!” as people attend for ringing. 
 

Some of you might remember that we had this done some years ago and we 
were awarded a bronze. I hope with all the work that is done we will improve 
on this. 
 

Hopefully we will be ringing something to celebrate the Diamond Jubilee and 
the Olympics. 
Lesley Graves.  
Tower Captain, White Waltham 
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White Waltham Village Association 

Forthcoming Events….. 
 

Sunday 3rd June 
3 p.m. Onwards  

Queen’s Jubilee Street Party 

In the centre of our village 

We are joining forces with the Beehive and Cricket Club 

 to celebrate this momentous occasion. 

Keep the date free and see our website and newsletters 

 for up to date information 
 

Saturday 7th July 
Waltham Place – ‘Picnic at the Place’ 

5.30 p.m. Gates Open. 

7.00 p.m. ‘The Noisy Boys’ return to entertain us  

by public demand! 

Barbecue and Bar 

For further information see our newsletters, website,  

or contact the number below. 
 

For more information on our events see our website: 
http://web.mac.com/deltaj/WWVA 

Or contact Carolyn Thompson on 07834 545967. 
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Project Rainbow is White Waltham Church’s building project which will 

construct purpose built accommodation for the church’s children’s and 
young people’s activities, and for other church-related activities which 
will enable St Mary’s Church, White Waltham, to better serve its local 
community. 

Recent events.... 

The Concert “Waiting at the 
Crossroads” that took place on 
Saturday 31 March raised 
£158.50 for Project Rainbow.  It 
was a great concert with music 
from some very talented young 

men and from professional musicians  
Peter Dodsworth and Neil Pennock.  

Happening around about now.... 

Waltham St Lawrence Silver Band 
are giving a Concert for Project 
Rainbow on Wednesday 30

th
 May at 

White Waltham Church at 7.30pm.  
Don’t miss this opportunity to hear 
them play music from their very 
broad repertoire.  Licensed Bar and 
refreshments.  Entry - £5 in advance 
from The Beehive or from Steve on 

01628 825553, or £6 on the door.   

For news of the amount raised at this concert please see the August 
September edition of this magazine. 
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Coming up.... 

Summer Musical Soiree hosted by Pippa Eden, Elizabeth Slade and 
their pupils on Saturday 30

th
 June at White Waltham Church at 5pm. 

This short concert is suitable for all the family.  Refreshments served 
after the concert.  Entry by donation on the door. 

Project Rainbow Stall at the Church’s Summer Fete.  This year’s fete is 
on Saturday 14

th
 July on White Waltham Cricket Field from 12 noon to 

3pm.   Do come along to join in the fun and pay a visit to the Project 
Rainbow Stall while you are there. 

Plans are afoot for a sponsored 100 mile run in 
September for Project Rainbow.  The runners in 
question are Bob Crittenden and Andy Eden.  Watch 
this space for more information nearer the time and 
for news of how you can join in! 

To keep up to date with all Project Rainbow events, check out our 

website or see future editions of this Magazine.  

Project Rainbow progress.... 

Since launching Project Rainbow on 16 May 2010, we have raised over 
a third of the £497,200 total needed for the project.  To make a gift to 
Project Rainbow you can either complete the form in the giving packs 
available from the Church and The Vicarage, or give online via our 

website.    

For more information visit the Project Rainbow website: 

www.projectrainbow.org.uk 

 
 

Did Noah fish? 
 

The Sunday school teacher asked: "James, do you think Noah did a lot 

of fishing when he was on the Ark ?"  

"No," replied James.  “How could he?  He only had two worms." 
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WWWhhhyyy   nnnooottt   gggiiivvveee   aaannn   IIInnntttrrroooddduuuccctttooorrryyy   FFFlllyyyiiinnnggg   
LLLeeessssssooonnn   aaasss   aaa   PPPrrreeessseeennnttt???   

 
 

 
 

 
 

Flight experiences  available From £105 
Fully Qualified Instructors 
Friendly Professional Staff  

Excellent Clubhouse, Restaurant and Bar 
Flights available 7 days a week 

 

 

West London Aero Club, White Waltham Airfield 
Maidenhead, Berks SL6 3NJ   Junction 8 / 9 M4 
Tel.: (01628) 823272       WWW.WLAC.CO.UK 

Piper Warrior 

Piper Cub 

Tiger Moth 
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St Mary’s Flower Guild  

White Waltham 
 

 

By the time you read this the Flower Guild will have decorated 

the Church in celebration of the Queen’s jubilee.   

 
The church was opened on the afternoon of Sunday 27 May so 

that everyone had a chance to see the floral displays, to have 

had afternoon tea and listened to some musical 
entertainment. The flowers will stay in the Church for a few 

weeks so if you would like to see them please come along to 

one of our Sunday services or contact me and I can show you 

around.   
 

A fund raising tea party with plant sale and raffle will take 

place in Carolyn Thompson’s garden in White Waltham on the 
afternoon of Sunday 24 June. All are welcome.  Please ring 

Julia or myself nearer the date for more details. 

 
Please also come and see us at the Flower Guild stall at the 

Church Fete on the 14 July. 

 

If you would like to join us in any of the Flower Guild 
activities, please contact Liz Atlay (01628 778462) or Julia 

Hodgson (01628 821058).  You will be very welcome.   

 
Liz Atlay 

Secretary 
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OFTEC Registration C9632                           Fully insured to £2M                   Gas Safe Registration 223135 
  

Rob Robertson AIPHE RP  
 

24 Alwyn Road, Maidenhead, SL6 5EH 

We offer the following services 

• Oil boiler replacements & new installations 
• Gas replacements & new installations  
• Oil/Gas Safety certificates 
• Servicing & Maintenance 

Tel:- 07816 835520            E-Mail: rrobertson2002@aol.com 
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WHITE WALTHAM'S WHITE WALTHAM'S WHITE WALTHAM'S WHITE WALTHAM'S 

ANNUAL CHURCH ANNUAL CHURCH ANNUAL CHURCH ANNUAL CHURCH 

FETEFETEFETEFETE    
 

14th July 2012  
at the  

Cricket Club 

12pm till 3pm 
 

Lots of Stalls  

and  

Attractions 
 

If you want to be involved in some way 

or want any further information 

Please contact Andy Eden : andy1me@hotmail.com 
Or Tel: 07803417616 

All offers of help, etc gladly accepted. 

Shottesbrooke with White Waltham Churches 
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Mark Dearlove 

TV AERIAL 
SERVICES    
 

• Poor Reception Solved 

Aerials repaired & supplied 
• TVs - Hung on your wall for you 

Also supplied & tuned 

• Extra TV Points 

For aerial and Sky (In HD!) 

• Sky TV - Also Foreign Language TV                             

Call Slough 
01753 315061 

 

 

PRETTY IN PINK 
 

Mobile Beauty Therapy 
 

For an appointment 
 

call 

Morgan: 
 

Tel. 07977 349066 
 

 



 Shottesbrooke with White Waltham Parish Magazine            Page  27 

Maidenhead’s foodshare 

There are an estimated 13.4 million people in England  
who are so poor they cannot feed themselves every day. 

IN MAIDENHEAD ALONE… 

• Last year 700 people who were in severe financial difficulty went 
to the Citizen’s Advice Bureau.  This is 700 individuals - behind 
these people there are husbands, wives, mothers, fathers and 
children. 

• There are over 3000 children alone who do not have a meal 
everyday.  The school holidays are the hardest time as they do not 
have access to school meals. 

Maidenhead’s Foodshare is a charity that supports people who are in 
crisis and need food.  Working closely with the Citizen’s Advice Bureau 
Foodshare is taking more food to more families each week; and each 
week more families are being put forward to receive supplies.  Some of 
these families are awaiting benefits due to loss of jobs, some have lost 
partners and suddenly the main income has gone and some need food 
supplies for other reasons.  All are in severe poverty and a couple are 
suffering from malnutrition because they are feeding their children 
rather than themselves and even then, there are times when the 
children are hungry as well. 

Foodshare urgently needs supplies of food.  Could you give a tin of 
food a week?  Please consider how you could by giving: 

Breakfast cereal, tea bags/coffee, fruit juice, tinned meat/fish, 
rice/pasta, pasta sauces, soup, jam, UHT milk, sugar, tinned 
vegetables, tinned tomatoes, instant mash, tinned puddings, 
biscuits/snack bars. 

You can take your food donations to Quench Bookshop in Queen 
Street, the Maidenhead Advertiser in Bell Street, and Co-op Funeral 
Directors on the High Street.  Along with many other churches White 
Waltham Church is also a collecting point for Foodshare – the Church is 
open for Sunday services and, through the summer, on a Tuesday from 
12 noon - 2pm.  Simply bring your food donations along and put them 
in the Foodshare box at the back of the Church.   

Please help Foodshare support people in Maidenhead  
who are in crisis and need food. 
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ALEXA’S HOUSE ALEXA’S HOUSE ALEXA’S HOUSE ALEXA’S HOUSE     
CHILDMINDINGCHILDMINDINGCHILDMINDINGCHILDMINDING    

    

• Flexible hours 
• Home cooked food 
• Fun and educational activities and outings 
• Local to White Waltham and Woodlands Park Primary 

School’s 
• Full and part time child care available all year 
• School/Nursery drop offs and collections 
• Hands on experience 
• Ofsted registered for Spring 2012 

112 Foliejohn Way, Woodlands Park, Maidenhead112 Foliejohn Way, Woodlands Park, Maidenhead112 Foliejohn Way, Woodlands Park, Maidenhead112 Foliejohn Way, Woodlands Park, Maidenhead    
ChildmiChildmiChildmiChildminder nder nder nder ––––    Alexa Kerwood Alexa Kerwood Alexa Kerwood Alexa Kerwood ----    07899955287078999552870789995528707899955287    

alexafishwick@hotmail.co.ukalexafishwick@hotmail.co.ukalexafishwick@hotmail.co.ukalexafishwick@hotmail.co.uk    
 

 

Stuart Kerwood Decorating 
PAINTER AND DECORATOR 

• Interior/exterior 

• Vastly experienced 

• Specialising in wallpaper hanging 

• Fully insured 

• Local decorating business 

spkerwood@hotmail.co.uk 

www.stuartkerwooddecorating.co.uk 

 

 

Tel;     01628 825359 

Mob;   07868705689 
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White Waltham 

C.E. School 
 

 

The summer term got off to a great start with our fayre on 

the 19th May, once again the PTA did an outstanding job 

organising and running the day. The children entertained us 

with a wide variety of dances. The staff and I are most 

grateful to our committed parents who gave up their time to 

come and work as well as support us to raise funds for our 

school. 
 

Our year 3, 4 and 6 pupils have been on their annual 

residential trips. Year 6 spent 5 days doing adventure based 

activities in Bude. Pupils had the opportunity to take part in 

canoeing, wind surfing, archery and abseiling. Year 3 and 4 

enjoyed a trip to Sayers Croft where they have taken part in 

team building activities where they had to support and work 

with each other on a variety of activities including ‘the ropes’, 

adventure playground. The children have also all had a visit to 

Windsor Castle to learn more about her Majesty the Queen 

and a day in her life. 
 

We have been very busy on the musical front as well, with a 

musical evening planned for the 29th May to commemorate 

the Queens’s Diamond Jubilee. Each class has chosen a 

decade to share a song and the highlights. We are also looking 

forward to working with the Cox Green musicians again as 

they form our supporting band. This is an open-air production 

where parents arrive with their own chairs and picnics, so 

please feel free to come and join us. 
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I would like to take this opportunity to extend a warm 

welcome to any school visitors. If you would like any further 

information on our events in school, please telephone the 

school office on 01628 822533, or have a look at our website 

at:-www.whitewalthamschool.co.uk 
 

A reminder of our Community notice board just inside the 

school grounds on the right hand fence. Please feel free to 

look at it any time within the school day, or indeed if you 

would like to place an item inside it visit the school office and 

they will organise for you.  
 

Isabel Cooke 
Headteacher 
 

 

 

Neighbourhood  Watch 
 

 

First of all, just a tip for everyone. Make sure that your mail is pushed 
right through the door because if it is left sticking out: 

1. It could be stolen and you could be subject to Identity theft. 

2. An opportunist burglar may see it and could safely assume no one is 
home. 

If your post is not being pushed right through your letterbox; contact 
Royal Mail and inform them of what is happening. They will then in turn 
speak to your delivery person. 
 

Secondly, Neighbourhood and Home Watch week 2012 is due to take 
place between 16th and 24th June. This year the national campaign will 
mark the 30th anniversary of Neighbourhood and Home Watch  across  
England and Wales for more information visit: - www.ourwatch.org.uk  
 

Simon Graves 
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“Jubilee Concert”  

 Shottesbrooke Church  

 Sunday 1st July 

 6 - 7.15 pm 

 A summer evening  

  of 

 Music and Song  

 Featuring  

 The Lambrook Singers 

 Sing along to 

  old favourites  

 All welcome  

A collection will be made  in aid  

of the church 

 

 



 Shottesbrooke with White Waltham Parish Magazine            Page  32 

Hurley & Walthams Ward 
Your three Ward Councillors 

Maureen Hunt 01189 404808 cllr.hunt@rbwm.gov.uk 

Carwyn Cox 01628 633157   carwyncox@hotmail.com 

David Evans 01189 034124     evansdm@live.co.uk 
 

 

COUNCIL NEWS 

We might be under the weather with so much needed rain but in the 

council things are clearly hotting up for the Jubilee Summer that lies 

ahead and the Olympics rowing at Eton and Dorney.      For more 

information please go to the council’s website @ www.rbwm.gov.uk. 

 

Many of you may be interested in the New DIY Shared Home 

Ownership Scheme for first time buyers. 
Up to 30 first time buyers will have a new opportunity to get on the 

housing ladder, through a shared ownership scheme to be launched 

through a partnership agreement between the Royal Borough and 

Housing Solutions Ltd. 

 

The ‘do-it-yourself’ approach will allow first-time buyers to find a 

suitable affordable property on the open market. Then, if they are 

accepted into the scheme, Housing Solutions will buy the house or flat 

and sell a share of it to the would-be home-owners who will pay rent for 

the part they don’t own.  

 

The borough is investing £960,000 of Section 106 developers’ 

contributions to get the scheme up and running with match funding 

from Housing Solutions, which will operate the shared ownership 

scheme for first time buyers living or working in the borough.  

 

Housing Solutions will market the scheme to local people from later 

this month and if you are interested please contact them at:-   

Crown House, Crown Square Maidenhead SL6 8BY. 

 Or telephone 0800 876 6060.     
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LOCAL NEWS 
 

Number plates continue to be stolen and as I have previously informed 

you the police have organized for anti theft screws to be fitted to 

number plates - COMPLETELY FREE OF CHARGE at Littlewick 

Green Garage! It could not be simpler. If you have stick on number 

plates, they will simply add a non removable screw. Removing the 

number plate would mean breaking it, making it useless for thieves.    

 

South East Water will be undergoing major works in Sheepcote Lane  

which will be closed throughout August and possibly early September.   

 

The NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN for Hurley & the Walthams is moving 

forward and consultation leaflets will be going out this summer to every 

house in the Ward.  Please do read these and respond.   Information 

events on the Plan will also be held and all residents are invited.    The 

dates and locations for these events will be in the leaflet.  It is really 

important that you respond to the consultations and events as much as 

possible.  This is your chance to have a say on what you want in your 

area - where you want houses etc. 

 

It now remains for us to say we hope you will have a really good 

summer and enjoy all the local Village Jubilee Celebrations along with 

some sunshine and dry weather. 

Our kind regards. 
Cllr Maureen Hunt, Cllr Carwyn Cox, Cllr David Evans     
 

The Hair Shop 

CUTTING AND COLOURING SPECIALISTS 

ALL ASPECTS OF BEAUTY TREATMENT AVAILABLE 

BARBERING SPECIALISTS  NAIL TREATMENTS 

  SENIOR DISCOUNT RATES :MON&TUES WAXING 

LATE NIGHT THURSDAYS FACIALS 

COMPETITIVE PRICES BODY MASSAGE  

CHILDREN WELCOME EAR PIERCING ETC  

SPECIAL OFFERS ALWAYS AVAILABLE ON HAIR & BEAUTY  

Phone for details on this month's offers. Tel: 01628 824 723 

4 FURROW WAY, OFF FARMERS WAY, COX GREEN. 
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What is Community Savings and Loans and what does it do? 

CSL is the Credit Union for Berkshire, it is a community based saving 
and loans provider, owned and operated by its members. Anyone can 
become a member if they live or work in Berkshire. 
 

Why become a member? 

For those needing a little help to meet those unexpected bills or to get 
themselves back on a sound financial footing, members can get access 
to loans at very competitive rates with repayment plans that match their 
circumstances. 
There is another side to the CSL – savings. Savers receive an annual 
bonus, get free life insurance cover and know that instead of boosting 
banks' profits they will be helping local people as they provide the 
funds which CSL lends out. The CSL only lends responsibly and 
investors’ money is protected by the Financial Services Compensation 
Scheme. 
 

CSL offers a personal service 

At CSL you are treated as an individual. Every member gets the 
opportunity to have a face to face discussion of their financial needs – 
savings and loans – and will get the plan that suits their individual 
circumstances. 
 

For those residents who find it difficult to get access to regular financial 
services in the high street because of their circumstances, who may 
feel that in times of difficulty their only source of money is the doorstep 
lender, a payday loan or one of the many ‘no questions asked’ instant 
loan products available on the internet. 
 

CSL are aware that doorstep lenders are active in the area, putting 
pressure on tenants to take out loans with very high interest rates. 
Although operating within the law, these companies take advantage of 
those on low incomes.  
They offer quick and easy access to money but the rates can be over 
20 times those available through CSL. 
There is no need to pay these very high rates of interest when there is 
a CSL nearby ready and willing to provide a loan that you can afford to 
pay back on terms that match your circumstances.  It is a personal 
service.  
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Unsecured loans at competitive rates 

In response to the tightening economic conditions, CSL now offers 
unsecured lending at a flat 18% APR.  Not only is that almost half the 
rate that most credit card companies charge for running a balance, it 
also matches the rate you can get from the well known High Street 
Banks for amounts up to £3,000.  A lot of banks won’t even lend less 
than £1,000. 
 

Helping volunteers into new employment 

As a member run organization, CSL relies on a team of volunteers to 
help out where they can. CSL has a good track record of helping 
volunteers to gain new skills and then move on into paid employment. 
It’s just another great way they have of helping the community. 
 

Interested in finding out more? 

A branch of Community Savings and Loans operates out of the Town 
Hall, RBWM  in St Ives Road, Maidenhead.  They are in the Reception 
area on Thursdays from 10.00 to 16.00. For more information, drop in 
or take a look at the website www.cslberks.org or contact the CSL 
customer centre on 0118 958 5803 and speak to a real person. 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Would you like to advertise in this magazine? 
Special Newcomers Rates! 

£10, £15, £20. For 1/4, 1/2 or Full Page Adverts 

Available for First Advert! 

Why not give it a try 

Contact Bob Crittenden 

Maidenhead 01628 676117 

email bobcrittenden@aol.com 
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OLYMPIC GAMES, LONDON 2012 ! 
After all the hype, all the public expense, all the talk of transport problems 
and all of London prepares activities at the various venues, London 2012 
is here! The first Olympic Games in England since 1948! Even though I 
was around then, I was too small to remember anything about it! Do you? 
Not everyone is supportive, with genuine reasons, but what can the 
Olympic Games bring to us in a positive way? Here are a few thoughts: 
 ~ a showcase for our beautiful country 
 ~ a demonstration of our ability to provide a spectacular event 
 ~ a focus on attracting tourists for a great holiday 
 ~ a means of bringing extra business in these hard financial times 
 ~ a boost in local interest around Dorney and Maidenhead 
 ~ an increase in excitement here and in pleasure for the whole 
  nation 
 ~ a wonderful exhibition of sport and culture at its supreme best 
Is that all idealistic?  I went to the Barcelona Olympics in 1992 with some 
friends and we were able to mix with people from many different cultural 
backgrounds, visit beautiful historic places and of course be absolutely 
thrilled to watch events in all the major stadia, where we saw competitors 
of world class standard. And we saw GB win gold medals! 
The Christian church was well represented there too, with chaplains 
supporting athletes in the good and tough times. The same is true this 
year as MoreThanGold pastors are providing many ways of assisting both 
the athletes and their supporters throughout the Games. 
 
The Torch Relay has now set off!  It will be in Maidenhead on 10th July 
from 10.50 to 11.30 and that will provide the first opportunity for us to get 
involved! The Churches Together in Maidenhead are linking up for this 
event and five of the churches are planning a special focus on the route 
that day with drinks and activities being provided.  
The ‘bases’ will be St Peters Church at Furze Platt, then St Lukes Church 
at Belmont Road, the Jubilee Church, near the Crescent, the High Street 
Methodist Church and finally St Mary’s in the High Street [where St Mary’s 
White Waltham will also be involved]. The Salvation Army will be based 
near Maidenhead Bridge. 
About an hour before the Torch comes, an open top bus with local 
Christian bands playing, will drive along part of the route, then the Relay 
‘bubble’ arrives which will contain the flame, the special runners and 
security people. 
This day will be a terrific taster for the Olympics, so do come and join us 
during the morning! It will be a very busy and exciting Maidenhead 
celebration as children and grown-ups alike salute the start of a few 
wonderful weeks of being the ‘greatest show on earth’!  
We hope to see you there as we all share in this marvellous community 
event.  
 Bob Crittenden 
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WOULD YOU LIKE TO ESCAPE FROM THE HUSTLE 

AND BUSTLE AND SPEND SOME QUIET TIME? 
 

St Mary’s church is open for contemplation and prayer 
from 12 noon to 2pm every Tuesday from the 22nd May 

until the end of August. This includes one of the Jubilee 

Bank Holidays - Tuesday 5th June. 

Children at St Mary’s 
Children and young people are welcome  

every Sunday at St Mary’s Church 

 

All ages meet together at Family Services. These are 
usually at 11.00 a.m. on the 1st Sunday of each month, but 
check the rota for current information. 

On other Sundays there is a crèche in church for 0-4’s at 11.00 
a.m. while older children meet together at the  
Ormandy Centre, about ¼ mile from the church. 
 

 

 

Parish Register 

 

 

Funerals 

Cremations 

March 21st Stewart William Langley, aged 72 (Marlow) 

Burial of Ashes at Shottesbrooke 

March 27th Hilda Ivy Georgina Bennett 

Burials of Ashes  at White Waltham 

April 26th Stewart William Langley 

May 4th Violet May Frape 
 



 Shottesbrooke with White Waltham Parish Magazine            Page  38 

 

Church Service Rota 

June & July 

 

 8.00 am 
White Waltham 

9.30 am 
Shottesbrooke 

11.00 am 
White Waltham 

Afternoon/ 
Evening 

Sunday  

3 June 

Holy Communion 

BCP 

Morning Prayer 

BCP 

Family Service  

Sunday  

10 June 

Holy Communion 

BCP 

Holy Communion 

BCP 

Morning Prayer  

Sunday  

17 June 

Holy Communion 

BCP 

 Holy Communion Shottesbrooke 

6.30 pm  

Evensong BCP 

Sunday  

24 June 

Holy Communion 

CW 

Morning Prayer 

BCP 

Morning Prayer  

Sunday  

1 July 

Holy Communion 

BCP 

Holy Communion 

BCP 

Family Service  

Sunday  

8 July 

Holy Communion 

BCP 

Morning Prayer 

BCP 

Morning Prayer  

Sunday  

15 July 

Holy Communion 

BCP 

Holy Communion 

BCP 

Holy Communion  

Sunday  

22 July 

Holy Communion 

CW 

Morning Prayer 

BCP 

Morning Prayer  

Sunday  

29 July 

Holy Communion 

BCP 

Holy Communion 

BCP 

Holy Communion  

Sunday  

5 August 

Holy Communion 

BCP 

No services at 

Shottesbrooke 

in August 

Family Service  
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The Who’s Who 

 

 

Telephone codes are 01628 unless stated otherwise 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vicar 
David Andrew, The Vicarage,  

Waltham Road, White Waltham  

SL6 3JD 822000 

email:waltham.vicar@btinternet.com 

Licensed Lay Minister 

Carole Perkins, 1 Kendall Place,  

Cox Green, Maidenhead 

SL6 4GA 623445  

email:carol.perkins@ukgateway.net  

Churchwarden – Shottesbrooke 
Bob Packer, Corner Cottage, 

Shottesbrooke Park SL6 3SW 823774 

Churchwarden – White Waltham 

Liz Atlay, 39 Tithe Barn Drive, 

Maidenhead SL6 2DF 778462 

email:jandeo@btinternet.com 

Treasurer - Shottesbrooke 

Richard Sykes, Coltmans, The Street, 

Waltham St Lawrence 

RG10 0JJ 0118 934 3228 

email:rsykes@compuserve.com 

Treasurer - White Waltham 
Andy Eden, 15 Heywood Avenue, 

Maidenhead  SL6 3JA 823992 

email:andy1me@hotmail.com 

Secretary to Parochial Church Council 

Carole Perkins, 1 Kendall Place, 

Cox Green, Maidenhead 

SL6 4GA   623445 

email:carol.perkins@ukgateway.net 

Secretary for Gift Aid & Stewardship 

Envelopes 
Tony Hill, Homewood, Innings Lane, 

White Waltham  SL6 3RU  822654 

Deanery Synod Representatives 
Bob Packer, Corner Cottage,  

Shottesbrooke Park SL6 3SW  823774 

June Brayne, 2 Orchard Cottages, 

Drift Road, Hawthorne Hill, 

Maidenhead  SL6 3ST  625462 

email:braynewave@hotmail.com 

Roger Sparrow, Merion House,  

White Waltham, Maidenhead  

SL6 3RU  822693 

Sunday School Coordinator 

June Brayne, 2 Orchard Cottages, 

Drift Road, Hawthorne Hill, 
Maidenhead   SL6 3ST  625462 

email:braynewave@hotmail.com 

Crèche 

Andrea Greenwood, 15 Bedford Close, 

Maidenhead SL6 3UP 822532 

email:andream.greenwood@o2.co.uk 

Pathfinders (11-14s) 

Caroline Andrew, The Vicarage, 

Waltham Road, White Waltham  

SL6 3JD  822000 

Revelation (14-18s) 

The Vicarage, Waltham Road, White 

Waltham  SL6 3JD 822000 

Captain of Bells - Shottesbrooke 
Bob Packer, Corner Cottage,  

Shottesbrooke Park SL6 3SW  823774 

Captain of Bells - White Waltham 

Lesley Graves, 2 Heywood Cottages, 

Waltham Road, White Waltham 

SL6 3JD 828408 

email:whitewaltham@sdb.odg.org.uk 
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Lesson Reading Rota (Shottesbrooke) 

Bob Packer, Corner Cottage, 

Shottesbrooke Park,  SL6 3SW  823774 

Project Rainbow 

Bob Crittenden, 10 Stratford Gardens, 

Maidenhead  SL6 3DT 676117  

email:bobcrittenden@aol.com 

Car Parking 
Simon Graves, 2 Heywood Cottages, 

Waltham Road, White Waltham 

SL6 3JD  828408 

Bookstall + Bible Reading Notes 

June Brayne, 2 Orchard Cottages,  

Drift Road, Hawthorne Hill,  

Maidenhead  SL6 3ST  625462 

email:braynewave@hotmail.com 

Flower Guild Secretary 

Liz Atlay, 39 Tithe Barn Drive, Maidenhead 
SL6 2DF 778462 

email:jandeo@btinternet.com 

Wedding Flowers  

Pam Bray, 74 London Road,  

Twyford, RG10 9EY  0118 9343792  

email:p.r.bray@btinternet.com 

Coffee Rota 

Barbara Day, 62 Foliejohn Way,  
Woodlands Park, Maidenhead  

SL6 3XB  825108 

Church Cleaning Rota (WhiteWaltham) 

Jane Nottage, 46 Littlefield Green,  

Maidenhead  SL6 3JL 0118 9343704 

Children's Birthday Card Distribution 

Vivienne Low, 4, Norreys Drive, 

Maidenhead SL6 4BU  627136  

Magazine Production 

Derek Smith, 16 St Patricks Close, 

Maidenhead SL6 3BD 776181  

email:derek.r.smith@hotmail.co.uk   

 

Magazine Advertisements 

Bob Crittenden, 10 Stratford Gardens, 

Maidenhead  SL6 3DT 676117  

email:bobcrittenden@aol.com 

Magazine Distribution 

Derek Brayne, 2 Orchard Cottages,  
Drift Road, Hawthorne Hill, Maidenhead 

SL6 3ST  625462 

email:braynewave@hotmail.com 

Webmaster 
Mark Stanger, 3 Caswall Close,  

Binfield RG42 4EF  01344 455206 

email:stanger.mark@googlemail.com 

Website 

www.stmaryswhitewaltham.co.uk 

The Publishers do not accept 
responsibility for products or 
services advertised in this 

magazine 

We are grateful to all those that 
advertise in this magazine and 
make this publication possible. 

Please remember if you use any of 
our advertisers please tell them 

you saw their advert in this 
magazine. Thank you. 

 


